

INSTITUTE OF SAFETY PROFESSIONALS OF NIGERIA

ESTABLISHED BY INSTITUTE OF SAFETY PROFESSIONALS OF NIGERIA ACT, 2014 (ACT No. 2)





August 30, 2024

The Chairman,

House Committee on Safety Standards and Regulations (HCSSR), National Assembly, National Assembly Complex, FCT Abuja.

Dear Sir.

CALLING YOUR ATTENTION TO THE ILLEGAL USE OF NAMES OF OUR MEMBERS BY YOUR COMMITTEE FOR AN ILLEGAL CONFERENCE/ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING PURPORTED ON BEHALF OF ISPON

We refer to our letter dated July 21, 2024 in which we officially and expressly informed you that we have withdrawn the participation of our members, namely, **Dr. Nnamdi llodiuba**, **Dr. Mrs. Esther Williams**, **Pharm. Bello Idris** and **Mr. Yinka Fasusi**, from the reconciliation process being midwifed by the HCSSR.

Our attention has been drawn to some documents being circulated in which the names of our members mentioned above are being used to organise a conference and Annual General Meeting for ISPON in deliberate act to deceive the good people of Nigeria. Particularly, the names of the said people are on different letters you have submitted to organisations asking them to sponsor the conference/Annual General Meeting that we are not part of. This is damaging to the reputations of our concerned members and the image of the Institute.

Recall that ISPON already did the 2024 conference and Annual General Meeting on August 19 to 24, 2024, a week-long event where we also unveiled our new corporate logo to mark the 10th anniversary celebration of the establishment of the Institute.

Also, recall that when I became President of ISPON, I was the one who approached HCSSR for intervention on the crisis in ISPON caused by the lawlessness of some individuals, and the sheer disregard to court judgments. We had hoped that after you reviewed all available information, you would use your good office to call the erring individuals to order in line with the law. Unfortunately, your decision to also join them to disregard the judgments of courts of competent jurisdictions, and your determination to

aid illegality and cause a breakdown of the lawful administration of the Institute were part of the reasons mentioned in our withdrawal letter of which you duly acknowledged during your public interview. It is more shocking that as law makers, you have chosen to become partners with individuals who were long ago sacked by the Federal High Court, and subsequently expelled from the Institute due to their continued violation and desecration of the ISPON Act 2014.

Please, be reminded again that the people you are partnering with are not members of the Institute and cannot be regarded as such until they re-apply for membership and are admitted again as provided by the law. Hence, they cannot represent ISPON or take decisions for, or on behalf of ISPON.

I hereby write once again that you remove the names of our members listed above from all activities and documents relating to the ill-fated reconciliation process, and stop using our members to promote the purported illegal conference and annual general meeting being planned deceptively in the name of ISPON.

When law makers become law breakers, the hope of the common man is threatened.

With regards,

Timothy C. Iwuagwu FISPN

National President